

Cru High School Los Angeles

MARCH 2016



PLEASE PRAY FOR...

- Pray for Fountain Valley HS as we continue to share the Gospel with the students.
- Pray for our leadership team at FVHS as they hold a large responsibility to lead and teach their peers on a weekly basis.
- Pray for Scotty as he begins his fresh walk with the Lord.
- Pray for our team as we conduct follow up with hundreds of students from the CCC Mission's Week.
- If we can be praying for you, please let us know!



FOUNTAIN VALLEY



Because of updated security restrictions, the Cru staff team wasn't allowed on campus at Fountain Valley High School for the past nine months. During this season, I would coach our student leaders on how to prepare the meetings

and share with their peers at a local coffee shop. Afterwards, they had to conduct the Monday lunch meeting by themselves. After months of prayer however, the Lord gave us favor with the administration and other school faculty! As of March, I am now allowed on campus at Fountain Valley for any Cru event!

Thankfully, I now have a more personal role with students on campus. Because of this, I can now better encourage students to be involved in afterschool Cru activities and weekly Bible studies. Today, we have more than fifty students that are involved in meetings and twenty students that actively participate in weekly discipleship.

MISSONS WEEK

This past week, the church Calvary Chapel Chattanooga sent out fourteen of its members to help the Cru HS team share the Gospel with students. As this is the third year in a row that CCC has sent out a mission's team, many of our students were excited to see their Chattanoogan friends again.

One story amazing from the week is from a student named Scotty. Scotty used to be an atheist and a recognized bully at Poly High School. One night, I was driving to pick up my bible study to play the board game Settlers of Catan and read the Bible. Before I got there, my student Ramiro called and said that he was bringing his friend. That was the first night I met Scotty.

The next day, we had a day where the students could share their testimonies and also meet the CCC team. After hearing the stories of his peers and the reality of the Gospel, Scotty decided that night to give his live to Jesus! When we asked him how he was feeling, he simply responded, "I've never felt this loved before in my life."

Scotty was simply one of 1,100 students that we had conversations with in the past week. Out of those 1,100, we had 151 students indicate a decision to follow Jesus!

Thank you again for your continued love, prayer, and

support of God's ministry here in Los Angeles. It wouldn't be possible without you!